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BOARD MEETING #10

THE TENTH MEETING OF THE 2009/2010 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

of the Lower Island Soccer Association (LISA) was held at 19:00 hours on:

2 February 2010

Esquimalt Crow’s Nest

Archie Browning Curling Club

VICTORIA, BC

Present:

Tim Satterford
President
John Charlton
Secretary


Dan Perrin
Director
Sharon Marejka
Executive Director

Terry Hughes
Director
Maureen Mitchell-Starkey
Director
Regrets:

Tiberio de Frias
Director
Bob Nex

Vice-President

Ray Carfantan
Director
Andrew Latham
Head Coach


Alex Campbell
Director
Stu Hackett 

Treasurer
Recording Secretary:
Lori Marshall

The meeting was called to order at 19:25 hrs.

1. ROLL CALL & APPROVAL OF AGENDA:

Motion:  To adopt the Agenda by M. Mitchell-Starkey, 2nd T. Hughes
         
                

Carried

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES BOARD MEETING #9 January 12, 2010

Postponed.

3. OLD BUSINESS:

Boundary Committee – Director Perrin

Discussion Points:

· Rankings were distributed – selected for continue discussion are options 3, 7, 10 and 12.

· The rankings were subsequently reduced to 2 options. A combination of #3 & #10 or #7 & #12.

· The Constitution needs to be changed to allow two Clubs to merge and adjust boundaries.

· It was agreed to hold another meeting on February 9th.

· Options #7 & #12 would allow Clubs to make agreements amongst themselves (without the others approval).

· Four Clubs did not attend, Salt Spring (ML on holidays), Cowichan, Sooke and Gorge.

· Still under consideration is the proposal to go with the School District Boundaries.

· A “clean slate” idea was proposed by LSA where none of the clubs retained their current identifies, for example the four “core” clubs could be called Core East, Core North, Core West and Core South.

· Peninsula would gain approximately 1 km to the south.

· The “Market Share” analysis was provided by Joel Butler, ex-Sooke.

· Reasons for market share.

· There is the possibility of increasing market share.  Question:  Tim Satterford – Which Club is holding onto 15-18 year olds?

· Bottom line – There must be a comprehensive change, options #3 & #10 appear to be the best options.

· There should be the same Constitution for the four new “core” clubs.  This would require a one- year transition period.

4. NEW BUSINESS:

Chapter 11 – Discussion and Approval – Executive Director Marejka

Chapter 11 (Rules for District Cup) needed updating.  The ED and District Head Scheduler, have reviewed and posted on the website because the members need to be able to make reference to.

Motion:  I move that Chapter 11 updates be approved by J. Charlton, 2nd M. Mitchell-Starkey

Carried
Risk Management – Director Charlton:

Director Charlton gave an update on the Enhanced Risk Management Program for Lower Island Soccer Association.  He recommended that all volunteers and staff complete full Criminal History Checks every three years.  Suggested was that a preamble should be included before being presented at the next President’s Meeting.  With the President’s approval it will be voted on at the next Annual General Meeting.

Motion:  I move to adopt the Enhanced Risk Management draft by M. Mitchell-Starkey, 2nd D. Perrin
Carried.
8:23 p.m.  I move to go “In-Camera” by Director Mitchell-Starkey, 2nd Director Perrin.

8:45 p.m.  I move to come out of “In-Camera” by Director Perrin, 2nd Director Mitchell-Starkey

Sponsorship Committee – Director Perrin:

A person has come forward expressing interest to help find sponsors/fundraise for the players involved in the Super-Y programme.  Director Perrin and Executive Director Marejka will meet with him to discuss later in the week.

Salt Spring B Cup/District Cup dispensation request plus Salt Spring GSU15 withdrawal:

· The BSU17 dispensation request was denied and Salt Spring will be fined $50.00 for dropping out of the Cup.

· The GSU15 were not aware they were entered in to the B Cup and would like to be removed.  The Board approved the request but the Club will be fined $50.00

BGU18 GH/CB vs. Bays request to play their game in advance:

This request was approved.

BCSA Finance Workshop – Executive Director:

The ED’s report to the Board was previously circulated.  The Chair asked that it also be sent to the Club Presidents.

BCSA Annual General Meeting – Executive Director:

The BCSA AGM is scheduled for June 12th at the Coast Coal Harbour Hotel in Vancouver.

Financial Report – Executive Director for Treasurer Hackett:

The Executive Director and Treasurer are currently working on the 2010/2011 budgets.  Any Director who has a particular item they would like included should advise the Treasurer as soon as possible.

With the Treasurer’s approval $20,000 has been deposited into a GIC.  Discussed was the importance of saving for a future Capital Project.

B Cup Changes – President Satterford:

BCSA have handed the B Cup Competition to the Districts to run.  This has resulted in several decisions being made by the Coastal Districts that have a detrimental effect on the Island teams.  The ED has sent a stern letter to the Competitions Committee and the BCSA ED regarding our lack of consultation to the process and in particular how disappointed we are that past agreements (such as when the Island enters into the competition) have been broken.  Aside from a terse message from Pete Skinner we have not had an official reply to the letter.  Discussion followed.

Lower Island Soccer Association – Annual General Meeting:

The LISA AGM is scheduled for May 18th, 2010.

Adjournment

M. Mitchell-Starkey adjourned the Meeting at 9:30 p.m.

ACTION ITEMS:

1. Director Charlton to create a preamble for inclusion in the Enhanced Risk Management program.

2. Salt Spring to be sent a fine reference two of their teams dropping out of the B Cup Competition after the draw.  Done.
3. The ED to send her report on the BCSA Finance Workshop Committee meeting to the Club Presidents.  Done.
4. Any Director who has a budget item to send to the Treasurer as soon as possible.
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